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E-Filing Systems Development
Question
[submitted by Rhode Island 4/16/08]

Rhode Island is starting to look at options for overhauling our electronic filing system and associated applications.  For the states who have electronic rules filing systems, e-notification systems, public search interfaces, and publish their code and register, could you please tell us which of the following applies to you:

1. Developed your system in-house?

2. Contracted with a vendor with no prior e-rules filing experience?

3. Contracted with vendor with prior e-rules filing experience?

4. Purchased another states' system (and modified it to suit your state's needs)?

5. Other? (please indicate)

Were you satisfied with the outcome, or would you take a different course of action if you had to do it again?

Any insight you can share is greatly appreciated.  Feel free to reply off-line, and please let me know if I may contact you by phone or email individually.

Responses (from 4 states)
· Colorado [reply submitted 4/21/08]

See my answers below following your questions.

1. No  

2. Our vendor had not done an extensive project like ours, but had done rules related projects.  

3. see # 2  

4. No  

We were satisfied with some aspects, but had to finish the project in-house.  The vendor promised more than they could deliver.  We would probably develop in-house if we had to do it again.  We are currently making some modifications that are being done in-house.

· Florida [reply submitted 4/24/08]

1. No

3. Vendor had ePublishing experience.

4. No

We are satisfied.

· Montana [reply submitted 4/26/08]

Montana’s responses included in the below email.

1. No

2. No

3. Yes

4. Issued a contract with intent that starting point would be another states’ system modified to meet our business requirements.
System is nearly fully developed.  We have yet to test functionality of core components.  While we are optimistic about the outcome for the system, it does remain a work in progress.

· Virginia [reply submitted 4/16/08]

Virginia developed its system inhouse. We used the Legislative Branch's IT department and, because we share certain regulatory information between the Executive Branch and our office, coordinated with IT folks at the Virginia Department of Planning and Budget who review and approve all Executive Branch rules before filing with us for publication in the VA Register. I was fortunate to have a great group of people to work with and would definitely use  the same approach again.

